
B&G Meeting Notes - May 3, 2017

Attending: G .Hoose, D. Doran, R. Hutchinson, T. Nolan, S. Trimm

1. The Financial report was discussed. Routine maintenance still is over budget due to repairs.

2. Church bell housing repairs will need to be made this summer. Hopefully the wood structure 
is ok beneath the stonework.

3. Finish painting side entrance to be put off until next fall-winter.

4. Finish landscape work on East side of church. Roundup will kill everything an an alternative is 
needed. Sara had a suggestion using epsom salts, vinegar, and Dawn dish soap.Roger is 
planing to talk with Paul Heitler on May 25th.

5. Bobbi received a quote from Eric Smith to repair the windows in the bell tower for $1,380. The 
committee agreed to request funding from the Capital Reserve to proceed.

6. Coakley’s repair of vinyl strips. Still need to fix.

7. Furnace  exhaust snow screen to be scheduled this summer.

8. Automatic door opener- Gary offered to help Pete with this installation.

9. Handrails are not required by code according to Tim and after looking at materials at Lowes 
and the site I believe they would not look appropriate. 

!0. Cornerstone proposal was discussed. Good insulation on the pipes is an important first step. 
Dave is looking into what is available. Further evaluation needed.

11. Light replacements in RE room needs to be accomplished. 

12. Work Day was discussed and assignments  for signups on May 7&14 were made. Signups 
have been lagging but we hope for good participation.

13 Roger checked the fire extinguishers for March and April and will check with Bobbi re May on 
workday.

14. Pete is working on getting a summer youth worker.

15. Pete is checking on 7 carbon monoxide plugin detectors for RE area.

16. Met with Phil and Library committee folks about moving the computer cable.

Next Meeting: June 7, 2017


